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4th May 2007

Dear Mr Jaggard, 

OXFORD DRAFT STRATEGIC HOUSING LAND AVAILABILITY ASSESSMENT

I refer to your letter of 30th March regarding the above. HBF has a number of brief comments to make on the draft document. 

Firstly we consider it premature for the council to be producing such a document on the basis of draft Government advice. That advice was prepared under a very different planning policy / planning for housing context which differs markedly from the situation now set out in PPS3 and clarified upon the publication of the final HMA guidance and in recent clarification on the correct interpretation of paragraph 71 by CLG.

HBF is currently working with CLG to produce the final SHLAA guidance which will be published by the end of July. Whilst it is probably too late to advise the council to await the publication of that guidance before proceeding with the SHLAA, the council should be aware that the draft SHLAA is likely to require significant amendment before it can be used to properly inform LDF policy formulation.  

Secondly, HBF is concerned that the assessment fails to pay proper regard to the requirements of PPS3 regarding the use of windfalls in housing land supply calculations. Put simply, Oxford does not have exceptional circumstances why it should continue to take windfalls into account. A past high rate of windfalls is not an exceptional circumstance. It is just a self-fulfilling prophecy that, if sites are not formally identified / allocated, as they have not been in Oxford in the past, then high rates of windfalls will come forward. 

The new PPS3 approach requires authorities to be more proactive and to take the uncertainty out of the whole process by seeking to identify and allocate sites which would otherwise, in the past, have come forward as windfalls. The degree of uncertainty which exists is evident from the Oxford methodology and it is this uncertainty and finger-in-the-air approach that Government is trying to avoid.

While HBF clearly supports the council’s expectation that the core strategy will propose a higher level of housing than that set out in the submitted South East Plan, the key is that the sites which will make up this future supply must be identified in order to allow the proper operation of PMM. Relying on large windfall allowances (50% of supply) rather than positively seeking to identify sites prevents the proper operation of PMM. Therefore, while the windfall element of the draft SHLAA is all very interesting as a technical exercise, it will be of only limited value in informing the preparation of the core strategy and/or suite allocations DPD as they will have to accord with the approach set out in PPS3 and allocate sufficient land for housing without including windfall allowances.

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

Home Builders Federation

Regional Policy Manager (South East)

